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Subject 
1st Quarter Financial Report for the period ending March 31, 2023  
 

Recommendation 
Be it resolved that Council hereby receive report number F2023-15 “1st Quarter 
Financial Report for the period ending March 31, 2023” for information.  

  
Background 
To promote good governance, accountability and transparency for the Town of Erin’s 
financial activities, the 1st Quarter Financial Report for both operating (Appendix A) and 
Capital (Appendix B), budgets and actual results to March 31, 2023 have been provided. 
In addition, Appendix C provides a schedule of the Reserve and Reserve funds as of 
March 31, 2023.  

 
Discussion 
Operating Budget Results 
The report is to provide council with a financial summary by department and account 
groupings of the operating Budget results in Appendix A. The financial results for the 
Town of Erin is a deficit of approximately $256k for the first quarter ending March 31, 
2023. Program net results were at 26% spent of Budget. Non-program net results were 
at 22% of budget, slightly lower than expected of 25%.   
 
Total Program Net results were mostly on target with larger variances in Planning and 
the Fire Department. Variance explanations are provided below for departments that 
had a greater than expected percentage.  
 
Capital Budget Results 
The Capital Budget and spending results for the first quarter are included in Appendix B. 
The total planned capital spending for 2023 included projects from 2023 and prior years 
carried forward.  For the first quarter of the year approximately $333k was spent from 
taxation with approximately $1.5m of planned Capital expenditure to be incurred.  
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Reserve and Reserve Funds 
At the end of Quarter 1, the Reserve and Reserve Funds balance was $63.5m of which 
$45.7m was for the Waste Water Project.  

 
Strategic Pillar 
Service Excellence & Good Governance 
 

Financial Impact 
There is no financial impact associated with the proposed recommendation.  

 
Conclusion 
That Council receive report number F2023-15 “1st Quarter Financial Report for the period 
ending March 31, 2023” for information.  
 

Attachments 
Appendix A – 2023 Q1 Operating Results 
Appendix B – 2023 Q1 Capital Expenditures 
Appendix C – 2023 Q1 Reserves and Reserve Funds 

 
Wendy Parr 

 
 
 Nathan Hyde  

Director of Finance & Treasurer   Chief Administrative Officer 
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